
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Another term has come and gone and we are well into the winter weather and runny noses. What a term it has 

been, all our children have settled into the kinder routine and some great friendships are forming between the 

children and between parents too.  

I need to say a huge thank you to all the wonderful parents on the kinder committee this year. It has 

been busy so far and there has been huge effort and time contributed by everyone. I cannot overstate 

how much goes on behind the scenes to keeping our kinder looking great and running smoothly and 

our parents do a truly amazing job. 

In May we completed an expression of interest for the lease of the old MCH building next door. So, all going well, we 

will have some bigger better spaces to utilize in the near future. This will include opening the space to community 

groups. If anyone has any ideas for how we can use the space please have a chat to one of our amazing teachers or 

committee members. 

Our working bee was very successful with Luke, Rick, Adam and Seb supplying the muscle to remove the tired 
looking bushes in the front garden and lay fresh mulch provided by Yarra Ranges Council, while Sally and Skye 
painted up a storm in the playground. By the time we had our open day the grounds were looking tip top. 
Thank you guys.  
These days are really important for our kinder, not only for the maintenance of our facilities but also to 

demonstrate to our children the importance of looking after our environment and contributing to our community. 

We will be having another working bee in term 3 and would love to see you all there, children included. 

Everyone is doing a great job for the community and the environment collecting our bottle caps, bread ties and 

aluminium cans. We will continue to collect these in term 3, so keep up the good work. The money received 

from collecting the cans for recycling will go towards improving our playground and outdoor spaces.  

As always my hat goes off to our fantastic teaching staff who are the heart of our kinder and work tirelessly for our 

children and provide so much support and enthusiasm to the children as well as their families. 

That’s all from me for now, hope you all have a fantastic winter break and look forward to seeing you all around 

kinder next term. 

Steph 
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This term is certainly moving along very
quickly and has certainly become
very cold. Remember to send a coat
and warm hat along with your child
each session.

Thank you again to those families who
completed questionnaires. Our Quality
improvement Plan is now complete and
can be viewed in each room.

Staff updated their first aide training in April.
This takes place every April so that staff know
how to deal with any emergency.

the brick building. Feel free to have a look at
any time or ask staff if you are after information
on anything in particular.

Always remember to phone kinder if your child
is going to be absent especially if it
is due to illness. We are open
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday.

Thank you to those families who attended our
Open Day. Despite the cold weather it was great

to meet new families and promote our
service. Thank you to Stephanie who
was there all morning with staff.

A huge thank you to everyone who is saving
bottle tops and bread tags for us. We are doing a
great job each week. A huge thank you to Brew
Time and the bakery who are also collecting for
us.

Staff attend training on a regular
basis which provides us with new
ideas, information and experiences
that we can provide for your

children. Much of this is done out of normal
work hours. Thank you to our
dedicated team who never complain
about a 7.30 am staff meeting or extra
training.

Thank you
Belinda Niezen
Educational Leader.












